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REGIONAL TRANSIT AUTHORITY

BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS MEETING

LOCATED AT 2817 CANAL STREET

NEW ORLEANS, LA  70119

TUESDAY, APRIL 25, 2017 AT 10:00 A.M.

COMMISSIONERS PRESENT: Chairwoman Sharonda Williams, Commissioner Ashleigh Gardere, Commissioner Al Herrera, Commissioner Walter Tillery and Commissioner Sharon Wegner
COMMISSIONER ABSENT:  Commissioner Flozell Daniels and Commissioner Barbara Waiters
EXECUTIVE MANAGEMENT REPORT:


Mark Major reported that the RTA’s P3 Legislation would be presented to the House Committee on Transportation in Baton Rouge today at 9:30 a.m. and Justin Augustine was in Baton Rouge to answer questions regarding the new legislation; Representative John Bagneris was the author of the Bill.


Mark Major reported that staff would submit a list of bills that were filed during the 2017 State Legislative Session to the Board.


Adelee Le Grand reported that the Strategic Mobility Plan team has identified areas in the first round that should be expedited as far as providing additional attention and analysis and the two locations were New Orleans East and Algiers and the Planning Team was analyzing the data and the possibility of implementing a Neighborhood Circulator System for both locations.

Adelee Le Grand reported that this would be a shuttle type of service that would stay within both of those communities and would be as efficient as possible with different options such as passengers catching the vehicle or requesting to be picked up and all of these details are being worked out through the analyst period of the Strategic Mobility Plan.

Adelee Le Grand reported that these routes would feed into one of the main routes which would take them downtown and/or other locations that the passengers want to access; this new service would be implemented at the beginning of the year.

Adelee Le Grand reported that the first phase of the Strategic Mobility Plan was completed; the first phase was the Listening and Learning Phase and that consisted of going to the community and talking to the stake holders to find out what people were saying about the Regional Transit Authority and now staff was transitioning into the visioning phase of the study where data was being analyzed such as a Marketing and Trend Analysis.


Adelee Le Grand reported that the consultants were currently conducting an Economic Analysis and this data would identify the market drivers and how they impacted the ridership base and, connecting that with what people said, what they would like to see and a conversation could take place regarding the vision, mission and goals and objectives.

Adelee Le Grand reported that a visioning session was being planned with the staff of RTA, Steering Committee Members and Community Members the week of June 5, 2017 and staff was working with Ride Nola to find a neutral location to hold these meetings.

Mark Major reported that Transdev staff met with 4 members of the New Orleans Hospitality Workers Committee on Tuesday, April 18, 2017 to discuss their needs and requests and one of their concerns was to have Neighborhood Circulator Service which was being addressed in the Strategic Mobility Plan.
FINANCIAL REPORTS

Commissioner Herrera reported that the Finance Committee Meeting was canceled due to lack of a quorum because commissioners on the committee had previous obligations in Baton Rouge for the Legislative Session.


Commissioner Herrera reported that the Financial Statements that Ronald Baptiste was going to present showed that the RTA was heading in the right direction.


Commissioner Herrera reported that staff was working on an Outreach Program to get more vendors to register for the e-bid system.
FEBRUARY FINANCIAL STATEMENTS:

Ronald Baptiste reported that the RTA was moving in a positive direction and added that attention was given to the 2017 Budget in the forecasting model to address the Sales Tax Revenue and Passenger Fare Line Items.
Ronald Baptiste reported that staff has a much tighter and scientific projection relative to Passenger Revenue.

Ronald Baptiste reported that regarding the Passenger Revenue Line Item, projections were exceeded by $312,000 to date and some of that was from the added ridership in the first quarter, particularly the event ridership.
Ronald Baptiste reported that regarding the General Sales Tax Line Item, the January actual collection was received and the variance was a reflection of the actual General Sales Tax collected for the month of January compared to what was estimated in the budgetary process.
Ronald Baptiste reported that there were one time events for supplemental services and/or charters or film related services which resulted in a positive variance for the month which was $400,000 over budget in revenue projections and year to date was $586,000.
Ronald Baptiste reported that French Quarter Fest had a great turn out and to date the RTA was about even from actual cash collection in revenue for 2016 and 2017 and RTA was moving away from the cash rider which is a good thing and the pass sales revenue and the electronic revenue totals would be in next week and for now the RTA collected over $40,000-$50,000 over a four day period compared to the normal week, the full totals would be presented at the next Board Meeting.
Ronald Baptiste reported regarding the Operating Expenses Line Item, the RTA expenses levels were below projections and that was due to low fuel prices and was .50 cent below what was projected in the budget process and it was too early to say if the RTA would be safe until the end of the year. 

Ronald Baptiste reported that the Services Line Item has a positive variance to date.

Ronald Baptiste reported that Operating Expenses Line Item was $300,000 under budget for the month and $812,000 year to date.

Ronald Baptiste reported that regarding the TMSEL Legacy Costs Line Item, the aging population of retirees was moving into another program from the cost that TMSEL/RTA had to bear.

Ronald Baptiste reported that Maritime Operations Line Item reflected that this revenue was tracked on a cash basis and, toward the end of the month particularly the month of February with Mardi Gras on February 28, 2017, those revenues were not deposited until March so last month the revenue was low and this month the revenue exceeded the expectations. 

Ronald Baptiste reported that regarding Governmental Operating Assistance Line Item, staff was still finding different means to attract monies beyond what was budgeted by the RTA.

Ronald Baptiste reported that the Capital Debt Line Item, which includes Capital Interest and Capital Principal, was less than what was forecasted.

Ronald Baptiste reported that year to date the RTA was operating in a more positive result than what was earlier projected and the RTA does not need any money from the reserve account and was functioning in a more positive outcome. 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:
MARCH 28, 2017
Commissioner Herrera moved and Commissioner Tillery seconded to approve the minutes of March28, 2017.  Verbal Motion 17-045 was approved unanimously.
RTA CHAIRWOMAN’S REPORT:
NEW BUSINESS (UNANIMOUS VOTE REQUIRED TO CONSIDER)

Commissioner Tillery moved and Commissioner Wegner seconded to add Executive Director’s Contract to the agenda.  Verbal Motion 17-046 was approved unanimously.

TO RATIFY:
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S CONTRACT

Chairwoman Williams stated that at the March 10, 2017 Special Board Meeting, the Board authorized negotiations with Mr. Gregory Cook for the position of Executive Director; all of the Commissioners received a copy of Gregory Cook’s Executive Director’s contract which has a start date of April 28, 2017.
Commissioner Tillery moved and Commissioner Wegner seconded to approve the Executive Director’s Contract.  Resolution No. 17-025 was adopted unanimously.
RTA EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S REPORT 

Gregory Cook stated that he has been working for the RTA for a total of 2 weeks and has spent a lot of time meeting with Transdev Staff, attended a City of New Orleans Department Head Meeting and attended a meeting regarding the ferry terminal and everything was going well.

RTA GENERAL COUNSEL’S REPORT
Sundiata Haley stated that he would discuss the matters in Executive Session.
JEFFERSON PARISH REPORT:


Commissioner Wegner reported that a meeting was held with President Yenni with the three commissioners from Jefferson Parish to discuss the Regional Day Pass and a consultant was currently on board doing the necessary analysis for the pass and President Yenni was very interested in this happening.

In response to Commission Roth, Commissioner Wegner stated that Paratransit was not being considered at this time; it was only for the fixed route bus service.

In response to Commissioner Roth, Commissioner Wegner stated that the consultants that were working on this particular project could expand the study to include Paratransit.


Adelee Le Grand stated that the consultants have been working with the RTA by looking at multiply data, conducting new surveys and collecting new data and a Title VI Analysis will be done.


In response to Commissioner Roth, Adelee Le Grand reported that Title VI has always been a part of the original plan and any time something was being implemented, a fair and equity analysis needed to be done.


Chairwoman Williams stated that the reason this process was taking so long was that the consultants were making sure that things were done correctly.


Commissioner Roth stated that Paratransit was always swept under the rug and forgotten about.


Commissioner Roth wanted to know why JET could come into New Orleans and go downtown but the RTA can’t get into Jefferson Parish.
In response to Chairwoman Williams, Adelee Le Grand stated that the data the consultants were currently using was from 2012 and new data needed to be collected and a meeting would take place with Jefferson Parish, RTA and the RPC.
Commissioner Herrera stated that when the meeting with Jefferson Parish was scheduled, President Yenni and all Jefferson Parish Commissioners should be included.

PROCUREMENT AUTHORIZATIONS:
TO SOLICIT:
REPAIR TO TRANSIT VEHICLES 

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to solicit for Repair To Transit Vehicles


Commissioner Wegner moved and Commissioner Tillery seconded to solicit for the Repair To Transit Vehicles.  Verbal Motion 17-047 was approved unanimously. 
SURVEILLANCE SYSTEMS FOR THREE UNMANNED SUBSTATIONS 

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to solicit for Surveillance Systems for Three Unmanned Substations

Commissioner Herrera stated that this solicitation was 100% DBE. 

Commissioner Wegner moved and Commissioner Tillery seconded to solicit for Surveillance Systems for Three Unmanned Substations.  Verbal Motion 17-048 was approved unanimously. 
FITNESS EQUIPMENT


Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to solicit for Fitness Equipment.  


Chairwoman Williams stated that she feels that staff should be healthy, especially the maintenance staff and operators but, if the equipment was not being used, she would not want to spend the money.

Commissioner Herrera wanted to make sure that all employees had access to the equipment.


Commissioner Roth moved and Commissioner Tillery seconded to solicit for Fitness Equipment.  Verbal Motion 17-049 was approved unanimously. 
TO AWARD:

1 HEAVY DUTY TANDEM DUMP TRUCK AND 1 HEAVY DUTY CARGO TOOL TRAILER WITH BATHROOM


Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking approval to award a contract for 1 Heavy Duty Tandem Dump Truck and 1 Heavy Duty Cargo Tool Trailer with Bathroom.

Commissioner Tillery moved and Commissioner Roth seconded to award a contract to Empire Truck Sales, LLC. Resolution No. 17 -028 was adopted unanimously.

280 – 33 INCH STEEL STREETCAR WHEELS – ST. CHARLES STREETCAR


Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking for approval to award a contract for 280-33 Inch Steel Streetcar Wheels – St. Charles Streetcar.


Commissioner Gardere moved and Commissioner Roth seconded to award a contract to UTCRAS. Resolution No. 17-029 was adopted unanimously.

ONE TRACTION POWER CABLE REEL DOLLY

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking for approval to award a contract for One Traction Power Cable Reel Dolly.


Commissioner Tillery moved and Commissioner Roth seconded to award a contract to Truck and Transportation Equipment Company.  Resolution No. 17-030 was adopted unanimously.
THREAT AND VULNERABILITY ASSESSMENT WITH CAPABILITIES ASSESSMENT (PHASE ONE)


Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking for approval to award a contract for Threat and Vulnerability Assessment with Capabilities Assessment (Phase One).


Commissioner Roth moved and Commissioner Gardere seconded to award a contract to K & J Safety and Security Consulting Services, Inc. Resolution No. 17-031 was adopted unanimously.
PROFESSIONAL A&E ON CALL SERVICES – SMALL BUSINESS ENTERPRISE RIVERFRONT STREETCAR LINE IMPROVEMENTS

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking for approval to award a contract for Professional A&E On Call Services – Small Business Enterprise Riverfront Streetcar Line Improvements.


Commissioner Tillery moved and Commissioner Wegner seconded to award a contract to Infinity Engineering Consultants.  Resolution No. 17-032 was adopted unanimously.

FALL PROTECTION DEVICES FOR THE CANAL STREET BUS FACILITY


Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking for approval to award a contract for Fall Protection Devices for the Canal Street Bus Facility.


Commissioner Tillery moved and Commissioner Roth seconded to award a contract to Arbill Safety.  Resolution No. 17-033 was adopted unanimously.

OVERHAUL TWO (2) CANAL/RIVERFRONT STREETCAR DIFFERENTIALS

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking for approval to award a contract for Overhaul Two (2) Canal/Riverfront Streetcar Differentials.


In response to Commissioner Roth, Deslie Isidore stated that originally staff requested 4 but only had the necessary funding for 2 and when funding becomes available staff will order the other 2.


Commissioner Herrera moved and Commissioner Gardere seconded to award a contract to Brookville Equipment Corporation.  Resolution No. 17-034 was adopted unanimously.
REJECT AND CANCEL SOLICITATION:
COST ALLOCATION PLANS


Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to Reject and Cancel the Solicitation of the Cost Allocation Plans.


Commissioner Tillery moved and Commissioner Gardere seconded to Reject and Cancel the Solicitation services to develop a Cost Allocation Plan for Years 2015-2017. Resolution No. 17-035 was adopted unanimously.
TO RATIFY AND EXTEND:
CLAIMS SERVICES AGREEMENT 

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to Ratify and Extend Claims Services Agreement.


Chairwoman Williams stated that after the six month extension, staff would be issuing another solicitation.


Commissioner Roth moved and Commissioner Tillery seconded to extend the agreement with Hammerman & Gainer, Inc.  Resolution No. 17-036 was adopted with 5 yeas; 2 absent and 1 Abstention.
PROCUREMENT STATUS REPORT

Deslie Isidore reported that the Procurement Activity Report was in the Commissioners’ Binders.

OPERATIONS COMMITTEE CHAIRWOMAN’S REPORT
Chairwoman Wegner reported that on Tuesday, March 28, 2017, a group of Hospitality Industry Workers attended the RTA Board meeting to express concern about late night services to specific neighborhoods including New Orleans East and the West Bank.

Chairwoman Wegner reported that the RTA board was always interested in receiving feedback from all members of the community.  Approximately 3 years ago, RTA invested in a late evening survey of workers in the hospitality and medical industry and the result of the survey prompted the board to invest over $13 million of expanded service to answer the needs identified in the survey. Some of those improvements included:

· More late night service for overnight workers. 

· Doubled weekend bus service on 7 lines serving Gentilly, 9th Ward, NO East, and Algiers. 

· Expanded overnight service on 9 lines. 
· Earlier service on 5 lines, to get downtown by 5:00 a.m. 

· Extended 5 lines to serve downtown more directly, reducing travel times. 

· New, first-ever express service between downtown and the airport.

Chairwoman Wegner reported between that a meeting was held on March 18, 2017 with Transdev staff and four members of the New Orleans Hospitality Committee and their needs were discussed and Transdev staff, on behalf of RTA, would continue discussions with the group and report back to the board and the Strategic Mobility Plan will address this group’s issues. 
Chairwoman Wegner reported that comments were heard regarding  #57-Franklin, the #80-Louisa, the #88-St. Claude/Jackson Barracks, and the North Rampart Streetcar service. 

Chairwoman Wegner reported that the North Rampart Streetcar route has a total of six (6) service stops in each direction making these services accessible throughout the route.  A decision was made based on public feedback to reduce service stops on the #88-St. Claude/Jackson Barracks to give riders travelling farther distances to Canal Street an expedited ride to make downtown connections.  The service design provides residents along the Claiborne corridor, who had very limited service prior to the October enhancements, with mobility options and this expanded the positive impact RTA could have across multiple communities and neighborhoods. 

Chairwoman Wegner reported that prior to the launch of streetcar service on North Rampart and the route changes that complimented that service addition, the RTA held 9 public meetings and workshops to engage with the community and receive feedback.  This culminated in a public hearing with the community and at these workshops and meetings, three service proposals were presented to the community and all community feedback was considered into the service implementation and the most favored proposal was implemented. 

Chairwoman Wegner reported that since service enhancement in October of 2016, ridership on all referenced lines has increased through March 2017. Ridership on the #57-Franklin is up 2.5%. On the #80-Louisa, ridership has increased 2%, and on the #88-St. Claude/Jackson Barracks it has increased 4%. 

NEW BUSINESS (UNANIMOUS VOTE REQUIRED TO CONSIDER)

Commissioner Herrera moved and Commissioner Tillery seconded to add the St. Bernard Transit and Regional Planning Commission CEA to the agenda.  Verbal Motion 17-050 was approved unanimously.

COOPERATIVE ENDEAVOR AGREEMENT

ST. BERNARD TRANSIT AND REGIONAL PLANNING COMMISSION

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to enter into a Cooperative Endeavor Agreement with St. Bernard Transit and the Regional Planning Commission.


Deslie Isidore stated that this has no financial impact to Regional Transit Authority funding.


In response to Commissioner Herrera, Deslie Isidore stated that this money comes from Operations Funding (50/50) and the RTA only uses 80/20 funding.


Commissioner Gardere moved and Commissioner Tillery seconded to enter into a Cooperate Endeavor Agreement with St. Bernard Transit and the Regional Planning Commission.  Resolution No. 17-037 was adopted unanimously.
AUDIENCE QUESTIONS AND COMMENTS 
Alan Drake stated that there was a bill in the Legislature increasing the gasoline tax by 17% and half of the money would be allocated for mega projects and he stated that the RTA should use its lobbyists to get the RTA’s streetcar projects included in this bill.
Alan Drake stated that Regional Transit Authority should speak out against General Fund Revenue being used to operate the State Department of Transportation.
Alan Drake suggested that RTA should have a Regional Day Pass for people over 65 for a $1.00 which would save on boarding time and would work out the same as the $3.00 pass so RTA should consider this option when discussing the Regional Passes.

Brenda Holmes thanked the Scheduling Department for updating the Route 57 Franklin Bus Schedule.

Brenda Holmes asked again to add more time to the transfers.  
Brenda Holmes stated that on Good Friday the Tulane bus was running late due to the fact that the bus had to pick up disabled passengers and the bus was full to capacity when another disabled passenger tried to board the bus.  The operator could not pick the passenger up because the bus was full and to help this situation another Tulane Bus should be added to the line.

Brenda Holmes stated that Rideline and the dispatchers should communicate better because the dispatchers were giving the Rideline wrong information.

Brenda Holmes stated that she appreciates staff addressing her concerns.

Tristan Harrell stated that Route 91 Jackson/Esplanade was always early at Rampart and St. Ann after 8:00 a.m. and streetcars were clustering again going toward St. Charles.

Tristan Harrell stated that he was trying to catch the Franklin Bus at N. Claiborne and Basin Street and when he called the Rideline it gave no information on the Franklin Line and finally bus #208 passed him up at that stop and told him that was not a stop but on Google Transit it was listed as a stop and the Strategic Mobility Plan needed to check that the routes were accurate.  

EXECUTIVE SESSION (2/3RDS VOT TO CONSIDER)

Commissioner Wegner moved and Commissioner Gardere seconded to go into Executive Session at 11:15 a.m. on the matter of:
· Francis Falls, et al v. RTA, ET AL – USDC NO. 16-2499

· mITCHELL mIRAGLIA, ET AL V. RTA ET AL –USDC NO. 16-3347

· STEPHAN NAMISNAK V. RTA ET AL – USDC NO. 16-13792

· MARY SMITH, ET AL V. RTA ET AL CD #2015-9535, DIVISION C, SECTION 10

Verbal Motion 17-051 was approved unanimously.
Commissioner Gardere moved and Commissioner Herrera seconded to come out of Executive Session at 11:40 a.m.  Verbal Motion No. 17-052 was approved unanimously.

ADJOURNMENT

Commissioner Gardere moved and Commissioner Herrera seconded to adjourn the Board Meeting of April 25, 2017 at 11:41 a.m.  Verbal Motion No. 17-053 was approved unanimously.
